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Minutes of the Vestry Meeting of All Saints Church, Hertford 
Held in Church on Sunday 30th April 2017 at 12.00 noon 

 
Present: Revd Canon Jo Loveridge (Chair), Janet Oldham, Colin Bird, Andrew Povey-

Richards, Kay Povey-Richards, Richard Toyn, Marion Hassell, Samantha 
Bowden, Wendell Newbold, Sue Newbold, Nick Hoyle, Kath Oates, Geoff Oates, 
Linda Dye, Karin Carne, Derek Westwood, Jean Westwood, Helen Harvey-
Wright, Pauline Geering, David Dean, Julian Royals, Rosemary Graves, Donald 
Graves, Teddie Johnson, Kathleen Gosby, Rosemary Bolton, Michael Stephens-
Jones, Ann Stephens-Jones, Mary Penny, Fiona Earle, Martin Penny, Revd 
Doug Loveridge, Judy Oughton, Malcolm Oughton, Rosie Dean, Tricia Heaster, 
Leon Ajao, Julia Gough, Janet Bird and Roz Barron. 

 
1. Apologies for Absence 

 
Apologies were received from Geoffrey Rice, Reg Harman, Gillian Harman, Edwin 
Godfrey, Janet Laroude, John Laroude, Tony James, Cheryl Massey, David Toyn and 
James Toyn. 
 

2. Approval of the Electoral Roll 
 
Andrew Povey-Richards reported that the total for the Electoral Roll last year was 188. 
During the past year there have been three deaths: John Earle, Eileen Beale and 
William Brushe. 
 

 Three new people have joined the Electoral Roll, making the same total of 188 for the 
coming year. There have been six changes of address. 
 

 The Electoral Roll was proposed by Andrew Povey-Richards and all were in favour. 
 

3. Minutes of the 2016 Vestry Meeting 
 
The minutes were approved by the meeting. 
 

4. Election of Churchwardens 
 
Jo thanked Janet Oldham for her hard work as Churchwarden during the last four 
years. Richard Toyn has agreed to stand as Churchwarden for the next four years. 
 

 Colin Bird was proposed by Dorothy Toyn and seconded by Gerry Booker. Richard 
Toyn was proposed by Colin Bird and seconded by Gerry Booker. All were in favour. 
 

The Vestry Meeting closed at 12.10 pm 


